



Head Teacher: Miss T M Peters

Thursday 14th February 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

We have made it to end of this busy half term and hope you all have a safe and relaxing break.

Year 4 Assembly

Well done to Year 4 for their reflective assembly about the Beatitudes. They really demonstrated how, if we follow the Beatitudes, we would truly become better people.

Staff Member Leaving

We are sorry to announce that Nayan Peter - Stephen who has been working in the office will be leaving us at the end of this half term. He is moving on to a secondary school where he will begin his placement for training to become a Maths teacher. We wish him the very best of luck as he embarks on his new career.

Spring 1: House Winner

Well done to all the children in St John Southworth's house for winning the house cup for this half term. The children celebrated today with a movie and popcorn!

Football Team

Congratulations to our football team who won their match this week. The whole team worked so hard in order to achieve this. Well done.

Attendance Meetings

Attendance meetings have been scheduled for the week that we return from half term. Letters for punctuality meetings will follow shortly after we return.

Property

Can all parents/carers remind their children how they should be treating other people's property and property of the school. Unfortunately the have been a several incidences where the children are leaving the toilets in a state of disarray and it makes it very unpleasant for those who wish to use them afterwards and for those that have to clean it up.

Returning to School

Please note that the children return to school on the 25th February. School is closed on the 15th February for Staff Inset.





Head Teacher: Miss T M Peters

PTA

PTA - Valentine Raffle

The winning class is...Year 4! Triple cheers for them!

In total we raised over £550! It's is an amazing achievement.

Well done to all our winners of the wonderful prizes at the Valentine Raffles.

Terrence Year 3- Big Cake

Amelia Year 5- 12 cupcakes

Freddie Falco Reception- Cake Bouquet

Billy Year 5- Meal for 2 at Pho

Ms Haylock- Chocolate Box

A HUGE thank you to ALL the <u>parent reps</u> who worked so hard in selling the tickets and engaging with class parents/carers!

Our warmest thank you to:

- Kelly O'Brien for securing a Pho Restaurant Voucher
- Sabine Ernst-Appiagyei for her magnificent Valentine Cake
- Helens Cupcakes for her marvellous Valentine cupcake bouquet
- Shian Paul for her scrumptious Valentine cupcakes

All these parents/carers have voluntary contributed to the success of this raffle by sharing their skills and talents with the community. The event wouldn't have taken place without them.

We are really grateful and would like to encourage any of you who has a talent to step forward and share it with us.

PTA - Disco Last Saturday

Thank you to Maria Scott and Carly Fitzpatrick for organizing another successful disco party.





Head Teacher: Miss T M Peters

PTA - Fancy dresses and costumes sales after half-term

Fumble into your wardrobe. Get the fancy dresses and costumes your child/ren won't be wearing any longer.

Give it a good clean if needed.

Bring it to school.

On the day of the sale come and rummage to find the perfect new costume for your precious one.

Word on Wednesday

Trust is the theme explored in Sunday's Gospel.

"Put your trust in God! The Beatitudes are Jesus' way of life." Pope Francis

Have a great half term

Yours Sincerely

T Peters

Miss T Peters

Head Teacher